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                               HELLO TO ALL OUR MEMBERS 

Hope this finds everyone doing as well as the current situation allows.  While we all have been  
impacted by the restrictions and protocols,  many found ways to enjoy what has been an   
exceptional Manitoba summer.  Gardeners are enjoying great results, golfers and other  
outdoor enthusiasts have many fine days to follow their passions.  Other have taken the  
opportunity to explore new outdoor activities, and many are exploring local scenic wonders.  
Sadly, there are too many sentenced by health issues, or living arrangements, to a daily grind 
of near-total solitary confinement, including fellow CP Pensioners.  
 
Consider taking a moment and phoning a fellow pensioner, or older friend or neighbor.  Your 
call might be the highlight of their day. 
 

We are pleased to announce the regular luncheon meetings are scheduled to resume on the 
2nd Tuesday of September (10th) at the Belgium Club.  Seating and service will be as per the 
required protocols, and seating is restricted to 44 (forty-four) in total.   
 
Members attending are asked to follow the recommended COVID-19 practices, and the 
directions of the wait staff.  Let’s keep everyone as safe as possible! 
 
IMPORTANT:  If you intend to go please notify Ron Hinkle, either by phone at 204-667-3520 
or by e-mail:  hinkleronald224@gmail.com, so he can notify the kitchen of the number of  
attendees.  Be sure to do so no later than Sunday, September 6.  
 
The Belgian Club is located at 407 Provencher Blvd.   
Cost is just $10.00 and is served at 12:30 pm. (or earlier if everyone is there!)  
 
Should the situation change, and cancellation of the meeting be required,  those who indicated 
they will attend will be notified as soon as possible.  Hope to see you on the 10th. 

                    

On the lighter side:    
 

Yes, He’s working 
No, I don’t know when he’ll be home 
Yes, we are still married 
No, he’s not imaginary 
      - says every Running trade employee’s spouse 



National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners Associations  
 President’s News Letter June 19, 2020. 

 

 Greetings from the National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners Associations (NCCPPA).  In 
accordance with the NCCPPA by laws article VIII Section 1, I am here by submitting my first  
activities report of 2020. In addition to the continuation of some of the past initiatives, below I have 
listed some activities that we have undertaken.  
 
 - In collaboration with Perkopolis Account Manager and CP Pensioners Associations Windsor  
Ontario, steer the processes of issuing individual registration/log in codes to members of  
CP Pensioners Association Windsor. Once Windsor is completed Revelstoke Association would 
be the next. The members of the executive committee at the CP Pensioners Association Medicine 
Hat, Alberta have decided not to enroll with Perkopolis Discount Program. 
 - On March 3, 2020 Bob Cameron, Lyle Berge and I held a meeting with Blain MacIsaac,  
 Director Pension Services and Kathleen Boucher, Manager Pension Services. We discussed to 
include the English/French copies of the new Pensioners Brochures with the pension application  
packages along with the updated contact list of the NCCPPA local chapters. The old contact list 
was certainly outdated. Lastly, we requested for the list of pensioners who have provided CP with 
their consents to sharing their contacts with the Pensioners Associations. I must add that this was 
a very productive meeting.  
- Distributed to the NCCPPA chapters the list of the local pensioners who have provided consents. 
The officers at the local chapters should contact non member pensioners in their respective areas 
to informing them about their association’s contacts, membership processes and activities as well 
as programs. Since the last few years, NCCPPA were never given these lists, however, going  
forward, I have requested CP to render every quarter the list of all new pensioners who have  
given their consents. 
- Lyle has posted the new pensioners brochures on cp-pensioners.com under header “About”. 
Please have a read. Once the pandemic is over printed copies will be provided to CP Pension Ser-
vices to include with non-electronic pension application packages. 
 
  CP has a gradual return to work plan for various working groups.  Other than  
essential front line workers, most of the employees are currently working from homes. 
As you are aware that due to the Covid-19 restrictions and lock downs, we had to cancel our May 
22 & 23, 2020 NCCPPA Triennial Convention in London Ontario. Once things are normal and  
approval is given by the health authorities, we will ask all stake holders for rescheduling  
of the Convention.   
 
In the mean time I wish everyone a safe and healthy summer 
 
Respectfully submitted. 

Surinder S.Rehill 

President, NCCPPA      



 
 
 IN MEMORIAM 

S ince our last Newsletter, Father Time has taken his toll.  Please take 
a few minutes out from your day to remember old friends and former 
workmates.  If you know of any members who are ill or have passed 
away, call Betty Ashton @ 204-475-6798 or Betty Hein @ 204-774 9686 
and let them know. 
 

Feb 19, 2020 Ann Ferchuik, Age 76, Survived by her husband Doug 
May 09, 2020  Bertram (Bert) Robeiro, Age 79, Former Frog Shop Supervisor 
July 25 2020      Michele (Mike) Nardella, Age 88, Survived by his wife Martha 

 PENSIONER REPRESENTATIVE ELECTION RESULTS – AUGUST 2020 
 
  Revelstoke B.C.                                   August 14, 2020 
   
  I have been notified today as being re-elected again as your representative  for  
  another 3 years, starting September 1, 2020. The final tally is as follows 
 
                                            Votes           Percentage 
  Robert J Cameron              1941             55.20% 
  Don Campbell                      856             24.35% 
  Mark Rickerby                     696             19.80% 
  Spoiled Ballots                       23               0.65% 
  Total vote                           3516             26.57%  
  Total Ballots distributed   13235           100% 
 
I would like to thank everyone for their support and I will be sending another  
letter in the next few weeks to outline my plans for the next 3 years.   
 
Robert J Cameron 

If you have any questions relative to our Association, or are encountering problems pertaining to 
pensions, Blue Cross Coverage, etc., which may be affecting you as a pensioner or survivor, please 
contact one of the under-signed.  If we cannot answer your query, we can possibly direct you to 
someone who can assist you.  
 
 Paul Zeglinski, President, CPPA (Man)      Ron Hinkle, Corresponding Secretary 
  130 Barrington Avenue          415-919 St. Anne’s Rd.                                                                                                                       
                 Winnipeg, MB.  R2M 2A9        Winnipeg, MB  R2N 4K8 
     Phone 204-257-1188                      Phone 204-667-3520 
 

Bob Cameron, Pensioner Representative 
P.O. Box 250, Revelstoke, B.C.  V0E 2S0 

Phone 1-250-837 4248 

The latest (January to June 2020) CP Rail National In Memoriam is available on line at: 
https://cp-pensioners.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/In-Memoriam-June-2020.pdf 



 
MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 

 
Are your membership dues up-to-date?  If not, or if you have misplaced your card, or if  

you are not sure, please call Mary Hornby, our Membership Chairperson, at 204-661-0140,  
who can let you know where you stand.   

 
                       Dues:              $10.00 per year for a pensioner and spouse,  
                                              $10.00 for a pensioner, 
                                                $5.00 for a surviving spouse  

 
   If you have not yet renewed, please remit as soon as possible to the  

Membership  Chairperson so that the files remain up-to-date.  
 

CHANGE IN PERSONAL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

   Have you moved, or gotten a new phone number?  Pleaese contact Mary Hornby,  
Membership   Chairperson, at 204-661-0140, and let her know so that our files remain up-to-date.  

 

 
Canadian Pacific Pensioners’ Association 

Application Form 
 

Name:___________________________Spouse’s Name:____________________________ 
 

Address:___________________________________________________________________ 
 

Postal Code:____________Telephone # _______________Pension Payroll #   _________ 
 

Former Trade/Occupation   _____________________Renewal ________ New ________ 
 

PLEASE MAKE CHEQUE PAYABLE TO  C.P. PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION  
and forward to the address below: 

Please send to: 
Mrs. Mary Hornby, Membership Chairperson 

435 Hazel Dell Avenue 
Winnipeg, MB  R2K 0R3 

Phone 204-661-0140 

Worth noting  
The NCCPA website has news and information of interest to pensioners. 

 https://cp-pensioners.com/ 


